
 

 

 

 
Robin W. Morgan, Ph.D. 
Professor and Chair 

Department of Biological Sciences 

118C Wolf Hall 
Telephone (302) 831-4296 

Fax No.  (302) 831-1033 

E-mail: morgan@udel.edu 

 

May 5, 2017 

 

Jack Baroudi, Interim Deputy Dean and Professor 

Alfred Lerner College of Business and Economics 

University of Delaware 

 

Dear Jack: 

        

The Department of Biological Sciences has reviewed your request to change the requirements for the MBA 

portion of the joint Ph.D./MBA such that they are consistent with the requirements for the regular MBA. In 

particular, the 3-credit course ACCT 801 (Management Accounting and Control) would be replaced with 

two 1-credit, four-week courses (BUEC 601 Developing Emotional Intelligence and Critical Thinking and 

BUEC 603 Communicating, Personal Branding and Building Career Networks).  The Department of 

Biological Sciences supports this change.   

 

In accordance with the Department of Biological Sciences By-laws, this proposal has been considered by the 

Graduate Affairs Committee and approved by vote of the department faculty at a duly scheduled faculty 

meeting, which was held on May 5, 2017.   

 

Best regards, 

 
Professor and Chair 
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